NEWSLETTER

PH2LOA
OCTOBER 2019
Congratulations to the drawing winners from the annual party:

HOA waiver-Lot 75

Giftcards- Lots 12 and 30.  
Thank you, Mark Taylor, for the great annual meeting pics on the website.

There is a notice from Territorial Landworks posted on Lot 1 Deer Park Addition(the lot south of One Stop)announcing a community meeting concerning the proposed RV park.  The meeting is October 18 at 9:30am

on the property.
The Board has found a weed spraying vendor that has agreed to do our roadways.  The vendor is Owen Conley 253-1951 or 754-3036 for any members who wish to have their lots sprayed.  The pricing is $70 per lot.  We will find out if we have received a grant for weed spraying in January.  Thanks to Ron Cox for taking all the pictures of the weeds for the grant application.  

The HOA fee reminders will be sent/emailed in late November.  The Board will contact members by email or snail mail. We no longer send postcard notifications. We use email and snail mail instead.  Please contact us if you wish to update your email/address/phone contact information.  If we do not have the correct contact information then we will have difficulty reaching you.   The HOA fees are $50 per lot and due January 1st.    
You are all welcome to attend the Board meetings which are held every other month on the second Monday (Dec, Feb, April etc.)  The location sometimes changes so contact any Board member if you wish to attend.  It is always good to have different viewpoints/issues etc to make the HOA better.  If you to have an item included in the Newsletter please contact Flo at phase2landowners@yahoo.com or phone 406-540-2768.  We are all interested in critter reports, activities and events in the community etc.  If you are interested in volunteering to be a Board member contact any board member.  
Favorite joke:

Sign in Veterinarian’s waiting room:
Be back in 5 minutes.  Sit!  Stay!

President Shane Heupel…  370-3417

Vice President Dave Spence…  677-3173

Treasurer Kim Myre…406-799-4194

ACC Jon Kimble….599-352-1455

Secretary Flo Fenstad….540-2768                                                                                
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